Threat: We have information from very reliable sources indicating that insurgents are targeting Westerners in Chicken Street using Remote Controlled Improvised Explosive Devices (RCIED), and Improvised Explosive Devices Vehicle Born (VBIED).

Assessment:

1) Though the information indicates that the attack will take place in a very specific part of the City the threat is by no means limited to that area. The possibility that insurgents will strike other western targets in the city if/when their efforts are frustrated in Chicken Street is very good.

2) The community should be aware that security forces in Kabul will not necessarily be able to stop all attacks especially since the number of attempted attacks is clearly increasing.

3) Given that the previous warning specified NGOs as the target we must consider that NGOs could very well be a favored western target in this case.

4) Westerners are now specifically being targeted in Kabul. This threat has ushered a new era of even greater insecurity in Kabul.

Advise: Chicken Street should be avoided. Agencies in the area should take the most stringent security measures possible. Travel within the city should be kept to a minimum. ALL NGOs in the City should take necessary precautions. Guards must be notified and appreciate this specific threat.

